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MASSACHUSETTS HOUSING FINANCE AGENCY 
 

One Beacon Street 
 Boston, MA 02108 

 
Request for Proposals (“RFP”) for Underwriting Services 

Dated May 31, 2024 
 
 

The following questions have been received by MassHousing with respect to the RFP 
since it was    posted on May 31, 2024. As stated in the RFP, written proposals in response to 
the RFP must be received no later than 3:00 p.m., Eastern Time, on June 28, 2024. See the 
RFP for specific instructions. 

 

1. If we partner with another firm, does MassHousing prefer to receive a single response 
with answers by both firms provided or separate responses that both outline and 
acknowledge the partnership? If a respondent is partnering with another firm to form a 
joint proposal, one proposal should be submitted in a single response.  

 

2. We are planning to submit a joint proposal as mentioned in the RFP, but we would like 
to clarify if our combined response can exceed the page limitation of 20 pages? If a 
respondent is partnering with another firm to form a joint proposal, the page limit is 
increased to 30 pages.  

 

For further clarification, if the joint team’s proposal is not selected, please indicate if 
you would like each firm to be considered for a co-manager spot in that firm’s individual 
capacity. 

 
 


